
  

Email: lyndochgrapevine@hotmail.com   FREE 

 



2 

SIX GATES 
Boutique wines from  

1/2 century old single vineyard 

Record of cellaring for  
18 years plus 

20% off orders of one case or more from this ad until end of 
April 2025 

Visit our cellar door at 1234 Barossa Valley Way, Lyndoch.  
Enter next to the sign and turn left to dedicated Six Gates 

parking.  

Refer to our website for opening hours and wine purchases. 

CONTACT US 

Email: mail@6gates.com.au 
www.sixgates.com.au 
Phone: 0422 03 03 03 
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Advertising in The Lyndoch 
Grapevine.  

As this is a NFP publication, all 
advertising revenue is used to 
offset our only cost, which is 
printing.  Please consider  
supporting this community  
newsletter by placing an  
advertisement.  We would be 
happy to assist with the design 
and layout.   

Grapevine Submissions   
Email the details to:  
lyndochgrapevine@hotmail.com  

Editors:  Zoe Phillips &  
              Jordan Allman 

Tel. 0409 825 885  

Cut off date will be the 25th of 
every month. 

Subscribe to The Grapevine and 

receive it by email in full colour  
every month.  Simply send an email to:  
lyndochgrapevine@hotmail.com 
and type "subscribe" in the subject 
line.  

Lyndoch Grapevine Advertising Costs, Page 

Size A5 

Advertisement Size Full Page Half Page Quarter 

Southern Barossa Business 

or Personal Classified 

$51 inc GST $26 inc GST $15 inc GST 

Other Business $71 inc GST $41 inc GST $20 inc GST 

An additional $20 will apply for a colour ad in the print version (all 

electronic copies are full colour). 

Invoices will be issued by the Southern Barossa Alliance Inc 
Community notices are free 

This monthly newsletter is 

put together and distribut-

ed by volunteers from the 

Lyndoch Community Com-

mittee, under the umbrella of the 

Southern Barossa Alliance.   

 

We are an inclusive group of locals 

who passionately love our region 

and work together to make the 

Southern Barossa a great place to 

live. As we’re all volunteering in 

our valuable spare time, we recog-

nise that it should also be a fun 

way to meet other like minded 

people in our community. 

 

If you’re interested,  email or 

phone the editor or come along 

and say hi at the Lyndoch Commu-

nity Market Sausage Sizzle on 8th 

February. 

 

Also, don’t forget to checkout our 

website, southernbarossa.com. 

Lyndoch Street Party cover and photos 

on page 5 kindly provided by photogra-

pher Mark Hepworth.  
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With 27 YEARS EXPERIENCE within the 

Domestic and Commercial  

Industry. Family owned business  

operating in Gawler, Barossa and 

Northern Suburbs. We are RELIABLE, 

HONEST & PROUD of our work and our 

prices.  

HOT WATER/GAS SERVICES 

BLOCKED DRAINS  

SUPPLY, FIT & REPAIR ALL 

PLUMBING WORK  

RENOVATIONS  

NEW HOMES  

DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL  

 

DANIEL SPRINGHALL  

8524 6718 | 0431 511 530  

plumpride1@gmail.com 

Southern Barossa Coffee & Chat 

Mornings  

We enjoyed a great Christmas Lunch at 

the Monkey Nut Cafe - Kies Winery at 

Lyndoch! Many thanks to the staff for 

spoiling us and the bon bons and 

decorations for the tables!! 

Our January catch-up at  Williamstown 

didn't go ahead as the estimated 

temperature was above 30 degrees.  

Our first catch-up for 2025 will 

be at the bakery in Lyndoch on 

Thursday, 13th February at 

10.30am. We look  forward to 

seeing as many of you as 

possible!' 

We are always happy to see new faces 

from the Southern Barossa towns which 

include Lyndoch, Rowland Flat, 

Williamstown, Rosedale, Sandy Creek 

and Cockatoo Valley so if you have a 

spare hour or two, we would love to 

have you join us 

If you require further information 

please contact Judy on 0413 606 565. 



7 

Southern Barossa Men’s Shed 

The jolly fellows of the Southern  
Barossa Men’s Shed would like to wish 
everyone a Happy New Year for 2025. 

The Men’s Shed is a concept which is 
growing in popularity and increasing 
in number in Australia and around the 
globe.   It provides an outlet for men, 
much in the same way that the back-
yard shed has in Australian culture 
over many years.    The SBMS ex-
tends a welcome to men from all 
walks of life to attend our 
Shed.  Without a strict format we fos-
ter fellowship and emphasise the im-
portance of men enjoying the activi-
ties, feeling a sense of belonging and 
being part of a relaxed non-pressured 
group.   

We encourage anyone who simply 
wants to turn up for ‘a cuppa’ and so-
cialise while others may want to tink-
er, mend or create in the well 
equipped workshop.  If you are  

curious to try new things someone is  
always on hand to help out.   Making 
or repairing furniture or homewares or 
toys, mending and fixing motors, ren-
ovating bicycles, arts and crafts,  all 
examples (but certainly not the limits) 
of the activities that can be undertak-
en at the Shed depending on 
the  knowledge and skillset of the 
members.  

Projects and activities are also under-
taken which benefit the community.   

The SBMS shed is located at the rear 
of the Wirraminna Care Little Shop of 
Treasures on Queen Street, William-
stown.   

Any enquiries relating to the shed, 
membership or the hire of the 
meeting room  (attached to the 
workshop)  can be directed to 
Glen Venning on 0409 675 937. 
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Gather Round delivers 

economic opportunities 

Regional businesses and 

organisations have a unique op-

portunity to capitalise on the eco-

nomic benefits of Gather Round in 

partnership with The Barossa 

Council.  

Council has launched a Sponsor-

ship Prospectus inviting expres-

sions of interest from the busi-

ness and local community to be 

affiliated with the Barossa’s inau-

gural Gather Round - A Festival of 

Footy.  

Council will activate two key 

events during the Festival, a Bar-

ossa Food and Wine Village in Ta-

nunda on 12 April and a Picnic in 

the Park at Tanunda Recreation 

Park on 13 April to coincide with 

two big AFL games occurring at 

Barossa Park.  

Eligible sponsors can choose from 

a gold, silver or bronze package 

to leverage the influx of 20,000 

visitors into the region over the 

weekend.  

Barossa Mayor Bim Lange says 

it’s an amazing opportunity for 

brand-aligned businesses and or-

ganisations to maximise their 

profile and product through event 

sponsorship, whilst supporting 

Council to amplify our Festival of 

Footy event offerings.  

“Our aim is to create an unforget-

table Festival of Footy, reinforcing 

the Barossa’s reputation as a 

premier destination for events 

and experiences,” Mayor Lange 

says.  

“We know the 2024 Gather Round 

achieved a $90 million economic 

contribution to the State, and in-

terstate visitors represented 33 

per cent of game attendances.  

“Thanks to our joint investment 

with the State Government in the 

new $45.7 million Barossa Park, 

we are uniquely positioned to lev-

erage this visitor stay and spend-

ing.  

“We encourage interested parties 

to apply and come on this excit-

ing journey with us.”  

Expressions of Interest close 21 

February. For more information 

visit barossa.sa.gov.au/

community-and-wellbeing/

events/gather-round 

On the Grapevine 
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The Lyndoch Village Green has several new fixtures.  The photo above 

shows the new mural commissioned by the Lyndoch Community Com-

mittee using funds raised from a Council grant and the community 

sausage sizzle.  The artist is Kyle, Whale Tale. 

The Southern Barossa Business Group has arranged new signs to re-

place the old broken sign boards thanks to sponsorship by local busi-

ness members. 

Peter Henshaw, Steve Balch and Reuben Batten after erecting the new signs. 
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This February will mark the third 
anniversary of the establishment 
of a Justice of the Peace service at 
the Lyndoch Library. 

 

The service commenced in Febru-
ary 2022, as a result of positive 
community feedback, that identi-
fied a need to have a dedicated 
regular service, rather than have 
people trying to find a JP at short 
notice. It also means locals don’t 
need to make the trek to Nurioot-
pa or Gawler on busy Saturday 
mornings. 

 

Initially starting with one JP, the 
service grew to two, then three 
and towards the end of 2024 a 
fourth JP joined, en-
suring continuity of 
service, each Satur-
day morning at the 
Lyndoch Library 
(rear meeting room) 
from 10am-11.30 
am. If you need a 
JP, urgently, at other 
times an internet 
search for “JP in SA” 
will point you in the 
right direction. 

Since inception nearly 300 local 
residents have utilised the service 
and the JP’s, with pens at the 
ready, have signed and dealt with 
almost 600 documents. 

 

If you need documents witnessed, 
copies certified, identity verified, 
our JP’s are happy to help. The 
service is free and no appointment 
is required. 

 

The community is fortunate to 
have Heather Bitter JP, Colin Da-
vies JP, Dennis Traeger JP and 
Andrew Porter JP volunteer their 
time and skills to provide this ser-
vice. 

 

Justice of the Peace Service 
Lyndoch Library 

Every Saturday 10am-11.30am 

Photo:  Heather Bitter,  

Andrew Porter and Colin 

Davis 
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Lyndoch Community Market News 

Literacy is so important to main-

tain academic success. Did you 

know that as well as having Adult 

Fiction Wendy’s Books also caters 

for young readers? Their selection 

includes picture books which can 

be enjoyed from birth upwards as 

well as novels for primary & high 

school students.  

As well as books, the market also 
offers terrariums, home sewn 
items, jewellery, artwork, crochet 
& knitted goods, candles, hand-

made cards, rag rugs, upcycled 
bags, homemade biscuits, slices 
and scones, jams, paper weights 
& lap rugs. Devonshire tea & sau-
sage sizzles will be also be availa-
ble.  

For further information phone 0412 219 742 or see our Facebook 
page.  

Next Market: Sat 8 Feb, 10am-3pm.  

All Pest Control Services 

• Termite Inspections 

• Termite Control 

• Rats & Mice 

• Spiders, Ants & Cockroaches 

• Bees, Wasps & Birds 

• Fleas & Ticks 

• Domestic & Commercial 

131 546 

www.jimspestcontrolsa.com.au 
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 Rubbish removal 

 Internal and external  

 demolition 

 Tight access/  

 earthworks 

 Tree lopping 

 Retaining walls 

 General gardening 

 Lawn mowing 

S&B Property 

Maintenance 

Family Owned and  

Operated 

Local 

Fully Insured 

10 Years Experience 

Free Quotes 

Call Simon 

 on  

0411 509 507  
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At work in the Men’s Shed 

BBQ at the FIND-N-TTAX motorcycle trail 
ride, Mt Crawford. 
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Pete’s Mystery Photo 

Can you place the  

location of this photo? 

This is a new monthly 

segment with recognisa-

ble scenes in Lyndoch 

and surrounds. 

Send your answer to 

lyndochgrape-

vine@hotmal.com or via 

Messenger to the 

Lyndoch Grapevine face-

book page. 

The answer and names 

of those who answered 

correctly will be pub-

lished next month. 
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This free community event is for everyone to enjoy a good 
‘vintage’ fashioned picnic on the Green, where you can:  

• sample wonderful local food, wine and beer,   

• explore market stalls,  

• dress up and showcase your interpretation of vintage       
 fashion in one of three categories: 

 

 
• compete in yesteryear games (such as the sack race, 
 three-legged race, barrel race and many more);   
• admire vintage and classic machines or  

• just sit, relax and listen to live music.    
 

 

- Classic (1960’s and prior) 

- Retro (1970’s - 2000’s) 

- Vintage Workwear   

Save the date! 
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The Barossa 4 
Wheel Drive 
Club started 
the year with a 

visit from the Lyndoch CFS at their 
January meeting. 

 

The captain spoke about the care, 
servicing and maintenance of fire 
extinguishers, showing us the dif-
ferent types of extinguishers and 
explaining the types of fires each 
is used on. As 4WD club members 
we all should carry an extinguisher 
in our vehicles so we were in-
formed which type of extinguisher 
to carry, for the best results if 
there was a car fire. This was fol-
lowed by demonstrations on how 
to use them correctly with some 
members having a go with a water 
extinguisher. 

 

Next we were shown the correct 
way to use a fire blanket, helpful 
at home or in the caravan/camper 
while on holidays. When using  a 
fire blanket make sure it is held in 
a way that your hands are behind 
the blanket, and you approach the 
fire with the blanket hanging down 
in front of you so that your body is 
also protected. 

 
Lastly the members had a chance 
to have a look over the fire appli-
ances, and were shown the type of 
equipment that is  carried. They 
are able to help in a lot of situa-
tions. 
 
We would like to thank the 
Lyndoch CFS members that came. 
And helped with the demonstra-
tions.  
  
The Barossa 4WD club meets 
at Lyndoch on the second 
Wednesday of the month in the 
meeting room behind the li-
brary at 7.30. 
 
The next meeting will be  

Wednesday 12th February 
Enquiries contact: Kirsty Barrowcliffe—
 kirsty@physio-wise.com.au  

BAROSSA 4WD CLUB 
     By Elizabeth Black 

Shane Emms, Captain of the CFS talking to 
club members  

Kirsty (4WDClub ) President having a go with 
a fire extinguisher  

Shane showing us the different types of  
extinguishers  
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   Holy Trinity Anglican Church  
          February Service Times: 

Sun  2 Feb  10.00am  Holy Communion with  

     Bishop Sophie at St Boniface,  

     Nuriootpa 

Sun  9 Feb    8.30am  Holy Communion  

Sun 16 Feb  10.00am  Morning Prayer  

Sun 23 Feb   4.00pm  Holy Communion   

 

All Welcome to Attend  
Barossa Valley Way, Lyndoch 

Contact   Fr. Steven de Kleer    8564 2087, M 0428 877 833 

Sandy Creek Uniting 

Church 
 

 

Regular Sunday  

Services are held at 

the Church at 9.30am 

followed by a time of 

fellowship and  

morning tea. 

All welcome to attend. 

Sunday worship times for February 
 

Feb   2nd Dr David Taplin  9.30am HC 

Feb   9th  Rev Richard Carter  9.30am 

Feb 16th Rev Geoff Graetz  9.30am  

       Harvest Thanksgiving 

Feb 23rd Rev Leanne Davis 9.30am     

       Special morning tea 

Mar  2nd Rev Brian Polkinghorne     

       9.30am HC 

Sandy Creek Uniting Church Bush Chapel 

Situated alongside the Church and is available to 

all for private, quiet contemplation or can be 

booked for functions, weddings, baptisms,  

funerals and other celebrations. 

For further information, Email sandycreeluca@gmail.com 
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Sandy  Creek  Nativity  

Service  2024 

Sandy Creek Uniting Church was well 

filled for the annual “unrehearsed” 

nativity carols evening on Sunday 15 

December. And unrehearsed it was, 

due to the very hot temperature of 37 

degrees at 7pm. Instead of being held 

in the Bush Chapel, the congregation 

decided to hold it in the church. 

Dr David Taplin took the lead in place 

of Rev Josh Scherer who was unwell. 

Dr Taplin narrated the story of the 

birth of Jesus, while suitably costumed 

participants acted the story in more 

cramped conditions than usual. 

The change of venue didn’t dampen 

the enthusiasm of those attending 

who enjoyed singing the Christmas 

carols and watching the play.  

Sing Australia, conducted by Jan Abel, 

were in good voice, singing 

“Jerusalem” and “Mary’s Boy Child.” 

Rev Brian Polkinghorne spoke of his 

work in Tanzania, along with his wife 

Jill, partly funded by The Christmas 

Bowl Appeal. In 1974 Brian was given 

the task of setting up a chicken hatch-

ery on a large scale in Tanzania.  Bri-

an and Jill have recently returned 

from Melbourne where Brian spoke at 

the celebration of the 75th anniversary 

of the Christmas Bowl Appeal. An of-

fering was taken to support this ap-

peal. 

After the service, supper was served 

in the hall. Although it was a hot 

night, everyone enjoyed the experi-

ence of coming together singing carols 

and celebrating the nativity story.  

Geoff Graetz 
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Williamstown Lyndoch Landcare  
Altona CSR Reserve 

MEETINGS are held on the 4th Wednesday of each 
month at 7.30pm in the Lyndoch Library Meeting Room 
(back of the Library). 

WORKING BEES every Thursday from 9.00am—12 noon 
except on days over 30 degrees (please ring to confirm 
w/bee is still running).    

Everyone is Welcome!            

ENQUIRIES please contact: 

Chair:  Angus Atkinson 0498 649 766         Secretary: Terry Redman  0498 649 766 

Email: altona.landcare@gmail.com   

Facebook: facebook.com/AltonaCSRLandcareReserve 

mailto:altona.landcare@gmail.com
http://facebook.com/AltonaCSRLandcareReserve
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Anglican Parish of the Barossa 

    Lyndoch Op Shop 
       5A Gilbert St, Lyndoch  

Open:  Mon to Fri:   10am - 3.30 pm 
            Saturday:  10am - 1.00 pm, 

some Public Holidays 

Happy New Year to you all—the good news 
is that the Op Shop has re-opened.  We 

thank you for your patience while work was 
undertaken on the property and look  

forward to seeing you in the new year.   

Op shop Management and Volunteers. 

Lyndoch  Group 
Lyndoch Red Cross 
meetings  resume on 
3rd February , behind 

the library in the meeting room at 
2pm. 

For further enquiries please  
contact Monica Wohlstadt, 

Group Coordinator on  
0403 360 468. New members are 

most welcome to attend. 
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 Ministry of Beer Cellar Door, Lyndoch.  
Family Owned & Independent Since 2016 
 

Live Music in February from 1pm ….. Sunday 2nd of February Joe & Jules 
                                                       Sunday 16th of February Mac & the Boss 
     

Cellar Door Open  
Every Day except  

Tuesdays 
We Thank You for  

Supporting Small  

Business   
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